
Sacred Heart Pastoral Council 
October 27, 2015 

St. Isidore Catholic Center 
Approved Minutes 

 
Opening Prayer led by Father Burkle 
 
Attendance:  Fr. Burkle, Annette Uker, Marge Markham, Rod Koch, Jo Popp, Bill Denner, Keith 
Mayer and Audrey Christensen 
 
Meeting called to order by chairperson, Bill Denner, at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Jo Popp moved to approve the  Aug. 25th  (as amended  office updates” for heating/cooling”) 
minutes and Marge Markham seconded.  Minutes approved.  
 
Finance Report:  Bill Denner shared the 1st Qtr. Report.  The roof on the Catholic Center as well as 
the gym entry area were replaced.  Fr. wasn’t sure about the Guild closet roof.  There has been 
some leaking there and it might have been repaired as well.  Meetings are continuing on the future 
of the parish.  The building committee will need to look at budgets and get figures to build or 
remodel.  This will be passed through the councils and then on to the parish people based on the 
architect plans.  Next mtg. is Nov. 1 with Gale after mass at the KC Hall with lunch provided first.  
More members are needed for the finance committee. 
 
Guild Report:  Jo Popp shared a balance of $8141.84 for the guild. 
 
Pastoral Minister Report:  The dumpsters were discussed.  Yellow stickers will now need to be 
placed on each bag.  Discussion was held on how to handle this.  Ex.   full bags vs. partial, locking 
the dumpster, extra bags being thrown in. 
 
Fr.  Burkle Report:  A series of classes will be held on the Mass by Fr. Burkle.  Location and best 
time(s) were discussed.  Server training will also be held. 
 
Deanery Report:  None 
Old Business:  Discussion was held again on the placing of signs around town to show location of 
Sacred Heart Church.  No decision made. 
 
New Business:  The Fall Festival was discussed.  Do we need to be doing something else?  Is the 
timing an issue?   The mall area didn’t seem to be as busy.   It is harder to find chairpersons.  Also, 
the continuation of guild suppers was also mentioned. 
 
Next mtg.  Jan. 26, 2016     (Cluster Council mtg.  Nov. 24th in Stacyville) 
Adjourned:  8:05 p.m.  Rod Koch made the motion. 
Respectfully submitted by Audrey Christensen, secretary 
 


